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27 May 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 

 
As we head into the half term, I would like to congratulate Year 2 and Year 6 on completing their 
statutory assessments.  It has been a busy half term with lots of trips including the Year 6 trip to 
the Isle of Wight, which is returning later this evening. The Year 6 pupils who did not attend the 
Isle of Wight trip are concluding their week with a visit to the cinema today. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A Day in Cassiobury Park 

 
 
Occasional Day 

Can I please remind you that Monday 6th June is an Occasional day and our school will be closed?   
 
Assessments 

When we return to school after the half term, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils will be completing their 
phonics screening assessments and during the second week Years 3, 4 and 5 will be completing 
their end of year assessments. 
 
Earth Day 

This week, we had representatives from Veolia (organised by the Watford Borough Council) who 
presented to the children across the school, about Earth Day.   The children learnt about recycling 
and sustainability and how we can reduce waste in our homes. 
 

Term Dates 2022 - 2023 

There has been a slight amendment to the term dates for the next academic year 2022 - 2023. 
Instead of school starting on Monday 5th September 2022, school will now restart for pupils on 
Tuesday 6th September.  This will give us an extra day of staff training, which we will use for 
phonics training. 
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Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

Today we had a lovely assembly presented by Sycamore class about the Queen’s Jubilee.  This 
week the children have been learning about the last 7 decades of Queen Elizabeth’s reign. We are 
looking forward to our picnic this afternoon. 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Y5 Workshops 
 
We had a visit this week from Entertaining Science – Circus Skills.   The children really enjoyed the 
workshops and were asked to write a small piece for our newsletter.   

 
Kayla's on the assembly:-  “Never in my life, have I seen something educational be converted into 
maximum fun! My boring body had a gust of energy and after my ears touched his commercial 
speech. I almost froze hearing our kind-hearted teacher (Miss Hampton) telling us we were going 
to have a marvellous well-spent hour with him. Then after our scrumptious lunch another hour! 
The first thing the scientist did in his memorable assembly was talk about the main forces we 
learnt in Science as a class such as air resistance, pull, push, twist and so on. Most of the assembly 
was him doing some impossible tricks with peacock feathers, juggling and a unicycle! “ 

  
Maddison's on the workshop:- “Mysteriously we had a powerful peacock feather activity. At the 
start it was really hard to balance it (on the palm of your hand) but then I did it on my elbow (ta 
daa)! It felt like magic to me!  But obviously Dr Ken did it way better than me! We learnt how this 
was caused by a push and pull force.” 

  
Amelia on the workshop:- “As soon as we did the afternoon registration we headed down to the 
infant hall to start our workshop. First thing first, he chose me as the volunteer.  I stood at the 
front and put my hand in an 'L' shape. Unexpectedly he told me he was going to drop a piece of 
paper into my finders to see how good my reactions were.”  
 

 
 



 

Step2Skill 
Step2Skills is offering two courses in June for parents of primary school leavers, to help 
understand the transition to secondary school level maths and English. 
 
They are offering two courses for parents of Year 5 and 6 children as they prepare to leave primary 
education. 
 

 Getting Ready for maths at secondary school – A 5-week, online, live-streamed course, 
starting on Tuesday 7th June at 10:00 – 12:00pm.  

 

 Getting Ready for English at secondary school – A 5-week, online, live-streamed course 
starting on Tuesday 7th June at 1:00 – 3:00pm. 

  
Both courses will cover the various topics within the curriculum and the strategies and methods 
used to teach your child.  You will discover activities each week that you can use to help build your 
child’s confidence as they make the transition to secondary level education. 
 
As a Hertfordshire resident, you can access this course for £15.00 and places can be booked on the 
Step2Skills website at www.step2skills.org.uk/courses.   
 

Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Mr C van Straaten 
Headteacher 

http://www.step2skills.org.uk/courses
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TERM DATES FOR 2022 - 2023 

 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2022 
Thursday 1st September 2022 Occasional Day 

(school closed for pupils) 
Friday 2nd September 2022 INSET Day (school closed for pupils) 

 Monday 5th September 2022 INSET Day (school closed for pupils) 
Tuesday 6th September 2022 – first day of term  

Half Term - Monday 24th October 2022 to Friday 28th October 2022 
Wednesday 21st December 2022 - last day of term  

(school closes at 1:30pm) 

 
 SPRING TERM 2023 

Thursday 5th January 2023 INSET Day (school closed for pupils) 
Friday 6th January 2023 INSET DAY (school closed for pupils) 

 Monday 9th January 2023 - first day of term 

Half Term - Monday 13th February 2023 to Friday 17th February 2023 
Friday 31st March 2023 - last day of term (school closes at 1:30pm) 

 
 SUMMER TERM 2023 

Monday 17th April 2023 INSET Day (school closed for pupils) 
 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 - first day of term 

Half Term - Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023 
Friday 21st July 2023 - last day of term (school closes at 1:30pm) 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



89% 97%

93% 87%

96% 100%

98% 89%

97% 93%

93% 91%

Attendance 

Best Classes in the whole school for attendance

Key Stage 1

Key Stage 2 

Year 2 Hawthorn

Year 5 Chestnut

Reception

Y1 Sycamore

Y2 Hawthorn

Y3 Rowan

Y4 Cedar

Y5 Chestnut

Y5 Elder

Y6 Elm

Y6 Birch 

Y2 Hazel

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE FROM SEPTEMBER 2021

92%

Week Commencing 16 May - 20 May 2022

Attendance by Class

Nursery Mulberry

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Star & Charter Certificates - 27 May 2022 

  

Star Learner                            
of the Week 

Charter Certificate 

Reception Frankie Aden 

Y1 Sycamore Makanaka Kameel 

Y2 Hawthorn Oliver Jah’Neza 

Y2 Hazel Maya Zak Tayeh 

Y3 Rowan Radu Aaron 

Y4 Cedar Stefi Ritesh 

Y4 Mulberry Liban Amina 

Y5 Chestnut Maddison Rick 

Y5 Elder Summer Katherine 



 

 

 

 



 



 


